
Minutes of a meeting of Burneside Parish Council held at St Oswald’s Church Room, 
Burneside, on Tuesday 3rd June 2025 at 7pm. 
 
Present were Councillors William Huck (Chairman), Philip Allder, Tonia Armer, 
Jennifer Harrison, Julie Huck, Stephen Roberts and Derrick Wade, two members of 
the public and Parish Clerk Kevin Price. 
 
The Chairman welcomed Councillor Jennifer Harison to her first meeting and she 
then signed the Declaration of Acceptance of Office. 
 
25/32  Public participation: 
 
A member of the public raised issues regarding proposed development around the 
village, particularly at Hall Park. In the existing Local Plan, there is a development 
site included at Hall Park; however, Westmorland & Furness Council are now 
renewing the Local Plan. After a call for sites, it seems a larger proposed site has 
now been included at Hall Park, although little detail is known and all submitted sites 
are to go through a screening process by W&F, there will then be a public 
consultation on sites deemed suitable by W&F. The Parish Council will most likely 
undertake their own consultation in the parish as previously undertaken. 
 
A representative from Burneside Football Club attended the meeting to collect the 
cheque for the donation made to the club from the Council and an offer was made to 
come back and update the Council in the future.   
 
25/33  Requests for Dispensations:  None. 
 
25/34  Declarations of Interest: 
 
There were no Declarations of Interest made in respect of any matters on the 
agenda. 
 
25/35  Minutes: 
 
The minutes of the meeting held on 6th May 2025, having been circulated were 
accepted as a true record and signed by the Chairman. 
 
25/36  Updates: 
 

a. Councillor Julie Huck reported the glass has fallen out of the Bowston 
noticeboard; the board is not in a good state generally and previous efforts 
have been made to replace it, although no location could be secured. 
Councillor Armer agreed to speak with the owner of the Boat Yard, where the 
board currently is and the Council will discuss this again at the next meeting.  

b. The grass at Hollins bus shelter has not been cut, neither has the grass area 
next to the phone box, Councillor Will Huck has contacted Hannah Hill at 
Croppers.  

c. Hall Road footpath, is still a mess and the wall gaps are getting worse. 
Hannah Hill at Croppers will be contacted.  



d. Councillor William Huck is going to inspect the parish benches with the 
Handyman to see what repairs are required.  

e. Councillor Armer reported that the wildflower areas are really coming on now 
and thanks should go to Chris Rabone for his cutting management.  

f. The local police email has been shared.  
g. PC website - Andrew at A2A has been contacted re the upgrade.  
h. M6 Lune Gorge works - Councillor William Huck has made contact to ask for 

details of the works.  
i. Local Plan - the sites submitted to W&F through the call for sites process 

have been released, including sites in our Green Gap; the Council will need to 
be ready for when the consultation is launched. 

j. John Peatfield has reported that there is some Japanese Knotweed growing 
in the parish, this was reported to the Rivers Trust.  

k. Planters have been tidied and plants from the Church Plant Sale will be 
planted in them.  

l. Car litter signs were put up, there are some left to go up on Hollins Lane and 
Burneside Road.  

m. Councillors Armer and Wade had put some hedgehog warning signs up.  
n. The Hall Road entry sign has been fixed.  
o. W&F have been notified that the Council agreed to hand the ownership of 

streetlights over to them.   
p. Councillor Harrison wondered why there was no entry sign on Hollins Lane - it 

was explained the Council tried to get a new one along with the others but 
W&F said there was not enough room. This is something that could be taken 
forward with Highways again.  

q. Councillor Allder reported that the Church Defibrillator will require new pads in 
November, he is happy to arrange this and the Council will reimburse the 
cost.  
 

25/37  Highways: 
 
Councillor Peter Thornton from Westmorland & Furness Council has been invited to 
attend a Parish Council meeting, either in July or September.  This will be in order to 
discuss Highway issues. 
 
The re-painting of road markings has been raised many times with Westmorland & 
Furness Council but nothing has been done, these will be reported again.  Councillor 
William Huck contacted Helen Karasslan to confirm that the Council has agreed 
match funding for a school crossing as part of a wider traffic plan, providing further 
detail and cost is communicated. Councillor Harrison has agreed to take on some of 
the Highway issues going forward and has made initial contact with W&F Highways.  
 
25/38  Finance: 
 

a. It was resolved to pay the following accounts: 
 
Chris Rabone House & Gardens Ltd 
     £306.00 Grounds maintenance 
Chris Rabone House & Gardens Ltd 
     £306.00 Grounds maintenance 



Clear Insurance Management Ltd 
     £772.29 Insurance premium 
William Huck  £52.00  Reimbursement for Handyman invoice. 
 

b. Councillor Will Huck had produced a list of the Council’s Assets.  A value will 
need to be assigned to some of these items and he and the Clerk are meeting 
later this week to discuss the details.  The Asset Register can then be 
updated and the Council’s insurance requirements. 
 

c. The Clerk had circulated a Cash and Budget statement, covering April/May 
2025, and this was explained and discussed. 

 
25/39  Planning:  None. 
 
25/40  Hollins Lane bus shelter area: 
 
After discussions the Chairman agreed to continue his enquiries as to the ownership 
of the land as this will determine what action can be taken e.g. the reinstallation of 
the noticeboard removed by W&F Council.  
 
25/41  Correspondence: 
 

a. Digital phone switch over info had been received and circulated.  
b. The Council was informed of Windermere Road night closures. 
c. The Council had been informed of a Hollins Lane road closure during the 

night for works on the crossing.  
d. United Utilities would like to meet with the Council and community in order to 

give an update on their work in the village.  Councillor William Huck will 
enquire as to which evenings might be free for such a meeting in the Church 
Meeting Room. 

e. The Upper Kent Flood Prevention Scheme ‘drop-in’ had been cancelled. The 
Council have asked to be kept updated.  

f. A member of the public has reported the overgrown hedge on the back lane 
next to the Millennium Green. The Chairman will contact relevant parties.   

g. The Council had been notified that there would be camping on the Willink 
Field 6th to 8th June. 

 
25/42  Open Forum: 
 
The reopening of Burneside Road was discussed and that the bus will return to its 
normal route.  
 
25/43  Date of the next meeting: 
 
Tuesday 29th July 2025 at 7pm at St Oswald’s Church Room, Burneside. 
 
 
The meeting closed at 7.55pm. 
 
 



 
 
     Signed: 
 
 
 
 
Dated: 
 
 
 


